Kootenai Shoshone Soil and Water Conservation District

7830 Meadowlark Way, Ste. C-1

Coeur d'Alene ID  83815

208.209-4348
“Putting conservation on the ground by promoting stewardship” 

Minutes

Date: January 10, 2024
Present 





Absent (Board members)
 

Laurin Scarcello – Chairman



Jon Groth- Supervisor





Linda Ely – Vice – Chairman



Joel Noland-Supervisor





Kevin Hicks – Supervisor-Zoom







Bob Flagor, Associate Supervisor
Wes Evans – Secretary/Treasurer

John Mobbs, Associate Supervisor

Thomas Shafer-Supervisor

Karla Freeman, KSSWCD 




Jenna Ditzel – ISWCC 

Corey Bonsen – NRCS-Zoom
Sarah Garcia – BSWCD – Zoom

Thomas Yount- Hayden Lake Watershed
Allyson Young, NRCS – Soil Scientist

The meeting was held at the NRCS Conference Room located at 7830 Meadowlark Way Suite C-1, Coeur d’Alene, ID  83815.
Introductions were made around the room.

Meeting called to order by Chairman Laurin Scarcello at 9:00 am. 
Wes Evans moved, and Linda Ely seconded the motion to approve December’s 2023 meeting minutes. MOTION CARRIED.
Linda Ely moved, and Thomas Shafer seconded the motion to approve December’s 2023 financial report.  MOTION CARRIED.
Next on the agenda was Corey Bonsen, NRCS.  Corey had a handout of updates. See handout attached. 
Next on the agenda was Jenna Ditzel, ISWCC had the following commission updates: 
· Sarah Quidgeon, the new NRC who is taking over for Joe in Division III, began work on January 2nd. 

· The IASCD Legislative Social is scheduled for the evening of January 15th. IASCD has invited our commissioners to join them for that event.

· After the Legislative Social, IASCD Directors and ISWCC Commissioners are meeting for dinner at a Boise restaurant. This will provide a great opportunity for the two boards to continue to build positive relationships with one another.

· We have a Commission Board meeting at 9:00 AM, January 16th.

· We present our FY 2025 budget request before the Joint Finance and Appropriations Committee of the legislature the morning of January 17th. The latest we’ve heard is that JFAC will set our budget on Friday, January 19th.
Next on the agenda is Karla Freeman, District Administrator:

Karla updated on the following project:

NACD Grant – This grant is close to closing out in late January or mid-February.  Cindy Lewis, NRCS in Bonner County sent in an update on Georja Kriebs and the work she has been performing under the NACD grant. 


Streamline- The new webpage is almost ready to go live on February 1, 2024.  Karla asked the board to take time and look over the new web page and give feedback prior to going live.


No-till drill- With the ongoing help and support of Jenna Ditzel, ISWCC and Sarah Garcia, Bonner County District Administrator, we have finally completed this application along with the budget and it is ready to go.  We are just waiting for the grant cycle to open so we can submit.  Karla has emailed this out to the board to review as well.


5 Year/Annual Plan- Karla is currently working on this report, this is due to the ISWCC by March 31, 2024.  This will be on the March agenda for approval to submit.


Karla updated that we will not have a board meeting in February 2024.

Sarah Garcia, Bonner County District Administrator has a few updates as well:

Sarah updated that there is legislation going in front of the committee to allow districts who employ boat station inspectors under the AIS program through ISDA to be exempt from PERSI.  This will allow the district to participate in PERSI for the administrator and the boat station manager should they agree to do this. Also going in front of the committee is a bill to amend the bylaws to include a board meeting attendance minimum.  

Sarah also updated that she would be meeting with ISDA in Boise next week to discuss ongoing issues with the AIS program and how can we improve communications with them. 

Next on the agenda is Thomas Yount with the Hayden Lake Watershed Committee.  Thomas has a power point presentation (see printed handout). The power point discusses the nutrient problem in Hayden Lake in the spring and summer.  The committee is looking for technical assistance and be advised the best practice to correct this issue.
Next on the agenda was an action item to allow Karla to purchase district swag for outreach and education.  The budget that was voted on for this is $1500.00 Wes Evans moved and Linda Ely seconded the motion to approve these purchases.  MOTION CARRIED.
Next on the agenda was the ongoing discussion of open space.  Laurin Scarcello, Chairman spoke on this issue.  Laurin updated that there is a continued process to work on a working lands protection program /aquifer protection program.  There were discussions around the room.

Thomas Shaffer, Supervisor updated the board on being elected to sit on the Hayden City Council as a councilman.  Thomas would like to be able to take back ideas to the Hayden City Council on projects and conservation.  This would be a great source of support.
Next meeting to be held on Wednesday March 13, 2024, at 9:00 am at the NRCS Conference Room located at 7830 Meadowlark Way Suite C-1, Coeur d’Alene, ID  83815.

The meeting adjourned at 10:35 am.
